
East Hills Boys High School P&C Minutes   

Monday 28th October 2019 
 

Meeting Opened: 6.02 pm 

Present: Tracey Evans, Susan Boxall, Ursula Jungo, Julie Dunn, Michael Dunn, Frederika Parrington, 

Paul Abboud, Karen Savins & Andrew Kontellis.  

New Members: N/A 

Apologies: Arleen Thickett, Athena Mountakis, Sarah Abdo, Ray Veleski, Mary Letfallah & Julianne 

Cakirsoy 

Approval Previous Minutes: September minutes previously distributed by email.   

Moved: Susan Boxall  Seconded: Tracey Evans 

Business Arising:   

- Student Injury Insurance – Report next month 

-  iPromise Grants – Purchased 2 raised garden beds. Would like to spend grant monies by the 

end of November. 

- My Community Grant – Paperwork to release funding has been lodged.  Will then be in 

hands of AMU.       

- CBP Grant 2019 – Lodged 26 September for $20,000. Decision late March 2020. 

- Adopt a country school – Further discussions next month. 
 

Correspondence In:  Cadbury Fundraiser, P&C Journal, P&C Community News T3 holiday & T4 & P&C 

email default. 

Correspondence Out: CBP 2019 Grant Submission & request for P&C email default. 

Principals Report:  

• Solar My School – site evaluated and waiting on report.  Likely solar on G block and those 

with new roofs.  

• New roofs for M,E & F Blocks.  Whilst being replaced there was rain which leaked into 

classroom and caused water damage to laser printer and electrical equipment.  Roofing 

contractor to replace equipment. 

• Very little will change for our school under the Departments enrolment policy at this stage.  

Student numbers significantly increasing with 170 enrolments for Yr 7 and total of 850 

students in 2020.  School can be selective in new out of area enrolments in future. 

 

Treasurers report:  $32,489.12 in the bank.   

 



General Business 

P&C focus for 2020 discussed generally and feedback from faculties will be followed up.  Literacy and 

numeracy resources, library needs, garden group, water fountains, school/sport house banners, 

additional coffee machine for café all mentioned.  Further discussions next month.  There is no space 

for lockers in the school and textbooks can be bought back by the school.  Each faculty does have a 

classroom set of Lenovo’s. 

The P&C will cater for a morning tea of food and juices on the last day of school, Wednesday 18th 

December at 11am in appreciation of the staff.  Tracey, Frederika and Julie can assist.  

MOTION 

East Hills Boys High School P&C Association approves expenditure up to $350 to cater for a 

morning tea for the teachers and support staff in appreciation of their work to the school 

community.    

Moved: Susan Boxall  Seconded: Tracey Evans 

All in favour: YES 

More information will be available next month regarding the End Of Year Party Day and whether the 

P&C would like to contribute towards the cost again.  Criteria for attendance has been in the 

newsletters this year and regularly conveyed to the students.  Sports and amusement on the top 

oval, sausage sizzle and quiet place for movie.  

Daniel Hamilton Smith was the recipient of the inaugural Year 12 P&C School Community Service 

Award.  

Our final meeting of the year will be in the learning centre and a supper will be catered for us by the 

hospitality students. 

General discussion about the Volunteers grant.       

Meeting Closed: 6.53 pm 

Next Meeting: 25th November 2019  


